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Consent Agenda - APPROVED 
• Approval of Minutes - September 5, 2024
• Graduate Council Items

o MED - Higher Edu Administration Leadership Concentration
o MS - Adv. Materials Engineering Semiconductor Materials and Manufacturing

Concentration
o MS - IT Cyber Analytics Concentration
o MS - Management of Technology (Program Closure)

CHAIR'S 
REPORT: Alexis Godet 

• Dr. Alex Godet and Dr. Marie Ti I Iyer attended the Texas Faculty Governance Leaders 

meeting. The event provided an opportunity to discuss the role of Faculty Senates at 

universities, identify action items, and connect with faculty senate representatives from 

UT Tyler, which recently integrated with UT Heath Science Center at Tyler. It also 

allowed for gathering information and building relationships that could benefit UTSA.

• A new mission statement has been proposed for consideration regarding the UTSA-UT 

Health integration. The statement was distributed during the meeting and via email for 

Senate feedback.

• The Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC) 

has announced a temporary pause in the approval process for new academic 

programs.

o This pause is scheduled to be in effect from January 1, 2025 through July 2026.

https://www.utsa.edu/senate/minutes-and-reports.html
https://www.utsa.edu/senate/


Leadership Update: Academic Affairs Update 
Heather Shipley, Ph.D., Provost & Executive Vice President/or Academic Affairs 

• A presentation was given with recent highlights:
o An update was provided on the UTSA and UT Health integration and the task forces that have been

formed. As they become available, integration updates will be sent via email and all are encouraged
to visit the official website anytime for additional information.

■ One of the first priorities is accreditation to ensure a smooth merger.
o An update was provided regarding the new college. The recently conducted survey received 650

responses, which are currently under review to determine the college's structure and name. It is
anticipated that the college's name will be decided by the end of the current fall semester.

o The latest fall enrollment report shows positive trends for UTSA. According to preliminary data from
the UTSA Office of Institutional Research and Analysis, there is a 3% increase in overall student
enrollment compared to last fall. First-time in college undergraduates and transfer students
increased by 4%, Ph.D. students by 8%, and on line students by 14%.

o Faculty participation in professional development has also shown impressive growth. The latest
report indicates that 60% of faculty have engaged in professional development activities, which is
double the national average of 30%.

o The National Impact Travel Awards program has been updated. Academic Affairs continues to
provide funding for faculty travel, with a change in the process. Funding awards will now be
requested and approved before travel, rather than after travel as was previously the case. Detailed
information and all necessary materials for submitting requests can be found on the official
website.
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